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To the Members of the Planning and Environment Committee: 

 

Re: File OZ-9622 - 50 King Street 

 

I am writing regarding the proposed zoning amendments to allow two apartment buildings 

on the lot at 50 King St/339 Ridout St. In its present form the proposal raises a number of 

significant issues about the impact on the surrounding area, and the use of the forks as 

a recreation area for the whole City of London.  I have listed a number of these below: 

 

• Downtown London has been designated as a heritage district, and the area around 
the Forks was singled out in the Back to the River initiative a few years ago. At that 
time the city acknowledged that the Forks of the Thames, the birthplace of London, 
should reflect our culture, heritage and history. The Back to the River initiative 
reflected the need to protect and enhance this area.  The current proposal would 
remove almost all of the above ground parking along King Street and would 
severely reduce access for those who come down to the Forks for their recreational 
activities. 
 

• There is already an approved plan for a single 28 storey tower at the corner of King 
and Ridout. Here is link to that detailed brief:  
(https://www.middlesex.ca/sites/default/files/documents/50%20King%20Street%20
Urban%20Design%20Brief.pdf) that I’m sure you’re familiar with. This brief 
specifically addressed issues related to the integration of the building into the 
surrounding area, including the preservation of the integrity of the Forks. The 
current proposal is for two towers, of 53 and 43 storeys, respectively, including 






